TREASURER’S REPORT ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2016
Bank balances show an increase of £1,877 to £37,787, although a cheque for £3969.14 has since been issued to Mary Sumner house for designated funds so overall figures will be down by almost £2,000 which was because we gave a donation of £5,000 to Mary Sumner House this year. 
Designated Fund

We have used all £5,000 of the Moulton Trust monies as well as £1972 of the Lady Elizabeth Charity donation. This money was used for Holidays, Away days, Pamper days and a trip to the Theatre. This leaves £946 of the Lady Grey Charity donation to carry forward to2017.   £3,680 has been spent out of the general AFIA fund for holidays, including 5 holidays booked in advance for 2017.  Donations of £4862 were received from branches during 2016 and this leaves us a balance of £7,812 to carry forward. 
Expenditure for projects this year was £1193.29 whilst income was £722 with a balance of £3,233. 
Operating Reserves

Our operating results for the year show a surplus of £239. Our reserves, i.e. non designated funds, stand at £21,494 at end of December 2016.  Main areas of expense are journals/publications £3,530, travel £1,333 and insurance/audit £1,473.
Shepherds Dene fund shows a minus balance, as this year for the first time they requested a deposit to secure booking for 2017.

Membership
Membership numbers for 2016 fell to 1,135. At this current point in time each member has contributed £6.50 towards operating expenses. Subscriptions for 2017 were increased by Mary Sumner House to £19.50 but it was felt that this was perhaps too large an increase to pass onto members so it was agreed that we could collect £19.00 of which £13.00 will go to MSH.   The Diocesan contribution will then be reduced to £6.00 which will have an impact on our finances for 2017. 
